
 
Minutes of Park and Recreation Commission meeting 

Wednesday, June 4, 2008 
 
Present: Maryanne Genovese, Co-Chair 
  Patricia Radogna 
  Dave Trizano, Co-Chair 
  Craig Casterella 
  Manny Enes 
  Steve Scarangella 
   
 
Absent:  
    
Excused: Guy Pipolo 
  Jean Wurzburger 
  Rosanne Aresty 
 
Also present: Denise Gilman, West. Cap Center In Mamaroneck 
  Randy Robinowitz, Trustee Liaison 
 
Meeting called to order at 6:35 pm.   
 
Approval of May 4, 2008 Recreation and Parks Commission minutes.  Commissioner 
Maryanne Genovese made a motion.  Commissioner Pat Radogna seconded. 
 
Denise Gilman, from Westchester CAP Center in Mamaroneck asked permission to bring 
18 children and 3 adults to the beach during the summer between June 30th and August 
30th.  They ask every year for this permit and only bring the kids down on very hot days.  
Commissioner Steve Scarangella made a motion to approve and Commissioner Manny 
Enes seconded. 
 
Supt. Rosanne Saracino gave a Day Camp Update on enrollment.  There are 106 children 
enrolled as of today.  Our camp is also open to non-residents and 9th graders.  
 
Sailing Update – No word from Village Manager, Lenny Verrastro from Joe 
McGuinness.   
 
Life of God Ministry’s permit was brought up and Superintendent Rosanne Saracino 
checked with Village Attorney, Janet Insardi and there are no restrictions on this permit.   
 
Commissioner Manny Enes made a motion that all the Recreation & Parks Commission  
Minutes are distributed to the Village Board of Trustees as to keep them informed of 
what our needs are.  Commissioner Steve Scarangella seconded it.   
 
Sport Time update.  Village Manager, Leonard Verrastro told Supt. Rosanne Saracino 
that our camp would not fit at SporTime.   
 



Commissioner Maryanne Genovese made a formal request to Trustee Liaison, Randi 
Robinowitz to find out a decision about the showers in the bathrooms.  
 
The Commission discussed a prorated three and four week camp fee.  It was unanimously 
agreed not to approve this.  Commissioner Steve Scarangella made a motion, 
Commissioner Maryanne Genovese seconded. 
 
Supt. Rosanne Saracino brought up the Street Fair/Beach Issue.  Originally, we were 
going to keep the Sprayground open and the Beach closed.  The Commission 
unanimously agreed to keep the beach closed but staff the Beach Manager on duty.  The 
Beach will be closed that day, June 22nd.  Commissioner Manny Enes made a motion to 
keep the beach closed.  Commissioner Steve Scarangella seconded.   
 
Supt. Rosanne Saracino made a suggestion to raise the fees for dance classes in the fall 
which would make it $15.00 more a session which would increase it $1 more a class.  
The Committee agreed that Supt. Saracino could raise the fees as she sees fit. 
 
Commissioner Manny Enes suggested that the Board of Trustees and the Village 
Manager be invited to our next Parks & Rec. Commission in July. 
 
Commissioner Craig Casterella made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Commissioner  
Pat Radogna seconded.     
 
Meeting adjourned at 7:45 pm.   
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
 
Karen Ramos 
Recording Secretary 
 
 


